









Mrs Parry's Newsletter



£22 for '22 Fundraiser

We have been staggered by your fundraising efforts this term! There have been cake sales, ice bucket challenges, sponsored bike rides, bookmark sales...you name it, the children have done it. I am delighted to announce that the amount raised was an unbelievable £1,521.20.

We have been busy planning some real improvements to our school over the summer and I'm sure you (and the children) will be delighted to know that the funds they have raised are going directly towards our 'Furness Vale Primary and Nursery School Summer Project' - A complete repaint of the inside of the school and a double Astroturf pitch being laid in the playground!!!!!!! Year 6 leavers I'm sure we can arrange a time for you to come back for a play on the new pitches[®] Work starts on 1st August so keep your eyes out for how things are progressing.

An extra special thank you must go to Alisha and Paintmaster who have so, so generously donated <u>all</u> of the paint for the redecoration of the school!!!



Class B's Manchester Trip

Class B had a trip to remember this term when they got the once in a lifetime opportunity to play their brass instruments with the Hallé Orchestra at the Bridgewater Hall. This was followed by a gloriously creative afternoon at the Manchester Art Gallery...so much culture all in one day!

Goodbye and good luck to our wonderful Y6's. You've made us very proud this year and we wish you all happy and fulfilling futures. Be sure to come back and see us!



Mrs Parry's Newsletter Page 2

Attendance

In book bags tonight you will find an Attendance Information booklet. As of September the Headteacher and the Governing Body of our school have agreed that we will closely follow the attendance guidance in line with all local schools. The leaflet clearly sets out the very few exceptional circumstance where leave of absence will be authorised. Any unauthorised absences will be passed to Derbyshire County Council and may result in a fixed penalty notice. As a school we really understand the importance of children being in school and learning and that absences have a real impact on the outcomes for children.

Breakfast and After School Club

Our Breakfast and After School Clubs remain a very popular source of wrap around care. Please ensure that you book in through the school office with at least a week's notice so that we can plan staffing, snacks and activities. We kindly ask that you do not contact any members of staff on their personal numbers or emails as this can intrude into their off-duty time and it also makes it difficult for us to keep tabs on.

As of September there will be a slight increase in the cost of the provision.

Breakfast Club

07:45 start £4.00 08:00 start £3.50

After School Club

Until 16:00 £4.00 Until 16:30 £5.00 Until 17:00 £6.00



Upcoming Events

Thursday 21st July- Last day of school Friday 22nd July - INSET Day Monday 1st August - Work begins on our summer improvement project!!! Thursday 1st September – INSET Day Friday 2nd September - INSET Day Monday 5th September - First day of autumn term Saturday 17th September - Paper Caper Wednesday 21st September -Swimming starts for Y3 and Y4 **Tuesday 18th October - Parents Evening Wednesday 19th October - Parents Evening** Thursday 20th October - Last day of Term Friday 21st October - INSET Day Monday 31st October - First day

P.E Kit Reminder

autumn term 2

Summer PE kit consists of: Plain white t-shirt, dark shorts and trainers.

Winter PE kit consists of: Dark tracksuit bottoms or leggings, sweatshirt (not hoodie), plain white t-shirt and trainers. Long hair should be tied up. Children MUST remove all jewellery before PE lessons.